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"You cannot do all the good the world needs, but the world needs all the good you can do."

Optimist Board
Dana Cafourek President
Lisa Barnum VP
Jan Palmer Past Pres.
Barrett Glascock Secretary
Heather Martin Treasurer 
Bruce Glascock 
Bernie Bartel 
Ken Bishop
Shawn Steelman
Robert Blake
Leigh Kottwitz 

COMING UP
The Pool is open for the season!
June 3  Breakfast – Charlie Lewis

TAKE A MINUTE TO REMEMBER 
THOSE WHO MADE US STRONG:
Carroll Sapp – 1987
“Buddy” Glascock – 1988
William Burnett – 1992
Remus James – 1994
Ron Marley – 1997
Cecil Vaughn – 2001
Billy Jo Sapp – 2004
Marvin Sappington – 2004
Arcie Sapp – 2005
Kenneth Nichols – 2006
Lahmon Wren – 2007
Joe Smith - 2009
Jimmy Jo Calvin- 2009
Bob Sappington – 2010
Clifford Caldwell-2013
Mel Rupard-2013
Ernest Woods—2013
John Johnson—2013
Michael Dalton--2013
Jim Moore--2016
Carl Long--2016 
Don Jones-2017
Clay Austin-2017
Sharon Donley-2017
Ben Nieman- 2017
Nick Kimbler- 2018
Barbara Perry- 2018
Jacob Zagorac- 2019
Joy Woods- 2021
Steve Walsh-2021
Kristi Savage Clarke 2022
Johnny Pauley 2023
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Happy Memorial Day! Thank you to all of our 
veterans.

Breakfast: June 3- Barrett Glascock, Shawn 
Steelman
Speaker- Charlie Lewis- Oratorical Contest 
winner

Our next Bingo will be June 2nd.

Dana Cafourek and I served breakfast casserole 
(thanks Jan Palmer), hash browns, bagels, and 
fresh fruit before Dana shared a thank you card 
from scholarship recipient and longtime lifeguard, 
Mya Zagorac.

The speakers this morning were Andy and Susan 
Braam from the Baptist Home. Andy is the vice 
president of operations and Susan was 
administrative assistant at the Ashland campus until
two weeks ago, when she accepted a promotion to a
position at the new Jefferson City head office. At 
this time, she is still acting as administrative 
assistant in Ashland until that role is filled, which 
means the easiest way to contact her about touring 
the  Ashland Baptist Home is through her email: 
sbraams@bhhm.org. 

Andy gave an in-depth history of the Baptist Homes,
dating back 110 years to when Milford Riggs opened
the original location in Ironton, MO. Land was 
purchased from Marvin Bennett for the Ashland 
campus in 2014, with fourteen independent living 
duplexes, six with three bedrooms and eight two 
bedrooms, ready for rent in July 2019 and the 
congregant living apartments available in 2021.  
The Baptist Home is currently working on a home in 
Smithville, MO that will be exclusively for veterans 
and staffed by veterans. 

Because of a change of architect, there has been a 
delay in building of the assisted living and skilled 
nursing building in Ashland, which will include the 
Duke-Nelson chapel, but that should be 
straightened up this summer. Hopefully, there will 
be forty assisted living beds and fifty-four skilled 
nursing openings by August 2024. Unlike The 
Baptist Homes original housing, the assisted living 
and skilled nursing rooms will accept Medicare and 
Medicaid.   

When Susan and Andy were finished speaking, they 
handed out folders with information, most of which 
can be accessed at their website: 
thebaptisthome.org, followed by them drawing for 
the Attendance drawing. Megan Morris, Sam Gunter,
and Nancy Nicholaus had their chance at riches, but 
because they had other plans on this Memorial 
weekend, the pot will continue to grow. 
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